
 

 

200 Lillie Street N | Thunder Bay, ON P7C 5Y2 | T: (807) 768-3300 | TF: 1-888-263-9747 | F: (807) 768-3301 |  matawaeducation.com

January 3, 2022 
 
Dear Matawa Education & Care Centre Families,  
 
As a follow up to the announcement made by the provincial government, regarding the province-
restrictions, and with the support from the Matawa Chief’s Council and Matawa First Nations 
Management Board of Directors please be advised of the following: 
 

• MECC close to in-person learning until January 17th for all students; 
• The MECC will offer Virtual/Remote Learning programming for all students; 
• After school programming (Cultural and Recreational activities) will be suspended until January 

17th; 
• Safe Sobering Site and On-Call services will resume on January 4th; on a modified schedule 
• Teaching, Mental Wellness and Student Support school staff will report to work on January 4th; 
• Elders and Cultural Workers will work remotely until January 17th. 

 
Based on these decisions the MECC will make the following program and service changes: 
 
Course Delivery 

• Virtual/Remote learning will take place all day with attendance being taken through student 
participation and interaction with applicable staff (phone calls, emails, on-line learning); 

• In-person instruction and learning will not be permitted until January 17th. It will resume when 
it has been deemed safer to do so by school staff, health authorities, and Matawa leadership; 

• Students already enrolled in virtual learning courses will see no change to their schedule; 
• Teachers will work with students virtually, and over the phone to deliver lessons and academic 

supports. 
 

 
Special Education 

• Students with special education needs will continue to be supported by our Special 
Education Resource Teachers and Education Assistants.  

• The MECC remains committed to ensuring that students with special education needs will 
be engaged in remote learning with appropriate supports. Work is underway to determine 
how this could be safely done; 
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• Parents and guardians of students in our special education program will be contacted by our 
Special Education Coordinator the week of January 4th-7th.  

 
Mental Wellness Supports 

• Mental Wellness supports will continue to be available to our students. Any students 
who are experiencing or could experience mental health challenges will continue to 
have access to our school counsellors, St. Joseph Care Group counsellors and youth 
workers, Elders, and Cultural Workers.  

 
Devices 

• Students who do not have access to a device to use during the virtual learning period 
will have the opportunity to use a Chromebook from the MECC. Chromebooks will be 
available, for pick up or delivery. We will work with individual families, students and 
communities to ensure safe pick up/delivery of the devices. All devices must be 
returned to the MECC in good working condition when in-person learning resumes at 
the school.  

• Cell phones are available to students on as needed basis.  
 
The MECC is aware these adjustments can be challenging and stressful for our students, families and 
communities. We will continue to keep you informed of new developments regarding our program 
delivery and supports. We are committed to providing a safe environment for our students and staff. 
Please reach out to us if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Sharon Nate, Executive Director of Education 
Matawa Education 
807 630 6964 
 
 
  


